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Harrysmuir Primary School

Willowbank

Ladywell

 LIVINGSTON

EH54 6HW

01506 434501

25 April 2017
Dear Parent/Carer
We are now into our final term, and this is an extremely busy time.  We have the P7’s preparing to move onto High School and also the new P1’s will be visiting us at various times throughout the term.  
Parents Evening – Online System
Thank you to everyone who used and gave feedback on the new Online Booking System, the percentage of parents attending the March session increased from previous evenings.
Holidays/School Closed

May Holiday – Monday 1st May


Election – Thursday 4th May

Victoria Day – 22nd May



General Election – 8th June 
Paper £5.00 Notes

After the 4th May we will no longer be able to accept the paper £5.00 notes.  If you have any the advice is to take them directly to your bank.

IMPORTANT - Internet Safety

Advice regarding use of Live.ly and Musical.ly streaming apps
 

Following on from a number of incidents involving children from across the UK, we would like to raise awareness of the above apps and share the following information with parents:

 

1.       The terms and conditions state all users must be at least 13 years of age.

2.       Users may be exposed to adult content such as swearing, graphic content and pornography.

3.       Live streaming is not fully private even when privacy settings are set to on.

4.       Users are able to search for other users close to their location.

 

For further information about potential risks to children please visit the following pages:

https://thecybersafetylady.com.au/2016/03/musical-ly-not-for-kids/
https://protectyoungeyes.com/content/live-ly/   

Bingo Night
The School will be holding a Bingo Night on Monday 8th May, other information regarding this will be sent out separately in a flyer.

Ladywell Parksmart

Inveralmond Community High School, Harrysmuir Primary School, Ladywell Nursery & Inveralmond Early Years Centre have been working together over the parking issues within our Campus area.  We are asking that all parents/carers park in a safe manner.  

Just a reminder that parents/carers are not allowed to walk, park or drop off in the Staff Car Park.

Art Workshop - 9th May

All the pupils have been busy creating their own artwork, there will be a chance to view and also purchase their work on Tuesday 9th May from 3.30pm – 5.30pm (all framed artwork will be £6.50).

Inveralmond Community High School – S1 Transition

The P7 – S1 Transition will be from Monday 5th – Thursday 8th June.  All pupils to report straight to ICHS, a separate letter and EE2 will be issued shortly. 
Health Week

This year our Health Week will be running from Monday 19th June – Friday 22nd June.   The School will be holding a variety of activities throughout this week, children are allowed to wear joggers, tracksuit bottoms.

P7 Leavers Disco

The P7 Leavers Disco will be on Monday 26th June at 6.30pm – 8.00pm, doors open at 6.15pm.  This is a special occasion for the pupils but can I please remind parents/carers that pupils are not allowed to be out of school for any reasons relating to this event.
P7 Leavers Assembly

The P7 Leavers Assembly will be on Thursday 29th June at 1.30pm.
Head Lice

Head lice are a fact of life in schools today and it can take a number of weeks before your child is free of infestation.  Please be aware that one treatment is not sufficient, regular combing with a bone comb and conditioner is also essential.

Uniform

Your child will be bringing home a Uniform Order sheet, if you require new uniform please complete and return it to school no later than Friday 12th May for collection before the holidays.  

All orders received after this date will be in ready for collection on Monday 21st August (In Service Day).

Emails to the School
The email for the School has changed to wlharrysmuir-ps@westlothian.org.uk
[image: image3.emf]

Breakfast Club

Breakfast Club runs Monday to Friday from 8.00am and 8.40am - we stop serving food at 8.30am.
School Blog
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All School activities are regularly updated on our School Blog www.westlothian.org.uk/Harrysmuir-PS Alternatively, use a smartphone to access directly from here by scanning the QR code

We are delighted to have so many parents/carers now receiving their Newsletters by email.  If you have an email address and would like to be added to the mailing list please hand in your email to the School Office.
If you have any issues regarding your child please feel free to contact the School Office to arrange an appointment.
Fun Day

The Ladywell Fun Day will be held on Sunday 11th June from 11.00am – 2.00pm, we would like to ask for donations towards our tombola and raffle table.

We are having a car boot this year, which will be £5 a table.  This can be paid on the day, unfortunately the school is not in a position to supply tables.

Children & Parent Council
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Children & Parent Council will be on Wednesday 10th May at 3.30pm, all parents/carers welcome.

Yours       
Susan Mackenzie

Susan Mackenzie
Head Teacher
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